

Nene Way St. Ives, Cambs. PE27 3WF

Phone: 01480 466919

www.wheatfields.cambs.sch.uk



Mrs Theresa Thornton
Headteacher
Mrs Emma Verney-Davies
Deputy Headteacher
Mrs Gemma Edwards
Assistant Headteacher

Wheatfields Preschool

Learn and Grow Together

Kids Club

Tuesday 14th September 2021

Re: Managing Covid at Wheatfields

Dear Parents/Carers,

As you will be aware from my newsletter, our process in managing positive cases of Covid-19 has changed. Within this letter, you will find details of what to expect if the setting is notified of a **possible** or **confirmed** case of COVID-19 at Wheatfields.

Where there is a possible case of coronavirus in the setting

If a child or member of staff develops symptoms of COVID-19, the individual concerned will be sent home. They will be asked to arrange a PCR test and to share the results with us. If the test result is positive, you will receive a letter notifying you of a positive case within the year group, for your information.

Where there is a confirmed case of coronavirus in the setting

If a child or member of staff tests positive for COVID-19, they will be asked not to attend the school for at least 10 full days from the day after their symptoms appeared or, if asymptomatic, the date that the PCR test was taken.

Contact tracing will no longer be done by the school but by NHS Test and Trace. Our approach to isolation has changed as legally contacts who are double vaccinated * and under 18s are no longer required to self-isolate. They will however be advised to take a PCR test, and anyone who tests positive following the PCR test will still be legally required to self-isolate, even if they have been vaccinated. Children under five don't routinely test but may be requested to take a PCR test if they are a household contact and this will be informed by NHS Test and Trace. Unvaccinated close contacts aged 18 and over should self-isolate for 10 days from when the symptomatic person first had symptoms and should continue this period of isolation even if they too have been tested and have received a negative test result.

* A double vaccinated person must have had their second vaccine at least two weeks prior to coming into contact with the positive case.

What you can do

If your child develops any of the following symptoms, we would ask that you **notify the school immediately by telephone or by email using <u>covid@wheatfields.cambs.sch.uk</u> and arrange a test by visiting https://www.nhs.uk/ask-for-a-coronavirus-test or by phoning 119.**

- A high temperature this means feeling hot to touch on the chest or back
- A new, continuous cough this means coughing a lot for more than an hour, or 3 or



















Nene Way St. Ives, Cambs. PE27 3WF

Phone: 01480 466919

www.wheatfields.cambs.sch.uk



Mrs Theresa Thornton
Headteacher
Mrs Emma Verney-Davies
Deputy Headteacher
Mrs Gemma Edwards
Assistant Headteacher

Wheatfields Preschool

Learn and Grow Together

Kids Club

more coughing episodes in 24 hours

A loss or change to your sense of smell or taste

If the child has been PCR tested because they were showing symptoms and the test has come back negative, they can return to school once they are well. If they still feel unwell after a negative test they should stay at home until they feel better. If the child has been sick, has had a high temperature or diarrhoea, they must not return to the setting for at least 48 hours after symptoms last showed.

Thank you once again for all you are doing to keep our school safe.

Yours sincerely,

Theresa Thornton

Headteacher



















Nene Way St. Ives, Cambs. PE27 3WF

Phone: 01480 466919

www.wheatfields.cambs.sch.uk



Mrs Theresa Thornton Headteacher Mrs Emma Verney-Davies Deputy Headteacher Mrs Gemma Edwards Assistant Headteacher

Wheatfields Preschool

Learn and Grow Together

Kids Club















